## **Agriculture and Environment Committee**

From: Kurtis Lindsay

**Sent:** Tuesday, 4 July 2017 6:06 AM

**To:** Agriculture and Environment Committee

**Subject:** Ban the Bag - Submission

**Categories:** submission

Dear QLD Parliament,

I was a long time Brisbane resident and my mother lives in Townsville.

I just want to say how much I support both pieces of proposed new legislation (container deposit and ban of plastic bags). This is a great step to reef and fauna protection. Also to improving the aesthetics of the environment.

This will be one of the landmark decisions that puts the Palaczyk Government in the hall of fame for making good environmental decisions.

Unfortunately QLD doesnt have the best environmental track record so thank you for changing this.

Kind regards,

**Kurtis Lindsay**